
 

 

  

Principal’s Message 
Term 1 Week 9 - 25th March 2020 

Firstly, I would like to extend a sincere thank you to all of our families who continue to 

support our school, teachers, students and families through this very challenging time. 

Consistent with previous messages, I want to reiterate that our school is remaining open 

to those who MUST send their children.  If you have the capacity to keep your children 

home it is strongly encouraged to help prevent the spread of the Covid-19 virus. 

I want to assure that all of our students’ learning will be catered for and they will be    

provided an education, however things will be a little different. Home learning and 

school learning will now follow the same sequence and content.  As I’m writing this we 

are currently setting up for our first learning packs to be distributed for pick-up. Please 

note, that these learning packs are designed to allow education to continue through till 

the end of Term 1. These packs will be available for pick up between 1:30-2:30pm on 

Wednesday 25th March and between 10am-11am Thursday 26th March. If you can’t 

be available for these times, contact the office to arrange pick-up by appointment. 

Collection of learning packs will take place in our school COLA (near King St    

entry). When you are collecting these packs please adhere to strict guidelines for 

social distancing. 

Maintaining contact with your teacher and our school will be vital in continuing to assist 

with your child’s learning. For this reason our staff have been training and building their 

expertise to cater for learning online through Google Classroom. As we move forward 

this will become your direct link to your child’s virtual classroom and their teacher. There 

will be more information explaining how to access and navigate this platform later in the 

week. We have been getting lots of questions about device requirements. I want to    

ensure our community that learning will be catered for to ensure no one misses out. 

Even with a smart phone you’ll be able to access learning plans and provide two-way 

communication. When this is untenable there will phone calls and emails to maintain 

contact. With this in mind, we are catering for learning with non-digital packs for all (until 

the end of Term 1) and we will continue with these where necessary in the future.  

As for general communication, please stay updated with our KSPS Facebook page, 

KSPS Website (Learning from Home tab) and our Sentral app. If you have any       

questions or queries during school time, please feel free to contact the office. This    

applies with your child’s attendance as well. If you haven’t already contacted our office 

to let us know your intentions for learning from home or if your child is sick, please do so 

at your earliest convenience.  

I ask everyone to continue being patient and supportive during these difficult times.   

Procedures and expectations for our school and community are changing very rapidly 

and we will continue to follow expert advice and act accordingly. 

While many of you are preparing for schooling at home with your children, please    

maintain your first priority being your family’s safety. Use this time to connect and     

undertake learning in various forms, find the positives and be the calm for your children 

during this storm.  

Stay safe, 

Phil Lindsell (Relieving Principal) 

 

 

 



 

WEEK MON TUES WED THURS FRI 

9 
23/3 

Online Bookclub Order Due 

24/3 

PaTCH Induction– 2pm 

Zone Touch 

 

25/3 26/3 27/3 

Tawny Assembly– 9.30am 

Regional Netball 

No Primary Assembly 

10 
30/3 

 

31/3 1/4 2/4 3/4 

Infants Assembly– 1pm 

11 

6/4 

KSPS Cross Country 

7/4 8/4 

School Scripture 12pm   

Easter Hat Parade– 1pm 

Pedlars Parade– 2pm 

9/4 

Last Day of Term 1 

10/4 

Good Friday 

Term 1 2020 

Term 2 2020 
WEEK MON TUES WED THURS FRI 

1 
27/4 

Staff Development Day 

28/4 

Students First Day Back 

 

29/4 

Stage 2 Point Wolstencroft 

30/4 

Stage 2 Point Wolstencroft  

1/5 

Stage 2 Point Wolstencroft 

Zone Cross Country 

Primary Assembly– 1pm 

2 
4/5 

Zone Rugby Union 

5/5 6/5 7/5 8/5 

Hunter Touch 

Easter Raffle 
Due to all the changes currently           
happening the raffle will be drawn 
next week. 

Thank you for all your support. 
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CANTEEN CLOSED  

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

Showing Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Tawny congratulates our  students for displaying our King Street Values of Kind, Safe, Proud and  
Supportive. Our Term 1 Week 9 Focus is ‘Gratitude’ 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION     

REGARDING COVID 19 
 

 Late arrival process for students still having to 

attend school remains the same, students who 

are late must be signed in by parent/carer by 

access through King Street gate only.  

 

 Our Mother’s Day Stall is cancelled. 

 

 Cracker Night  is postponed until further notice.  

 

 School ANZAC Day Service cancelled. 

 

KSPS will keep updating our families on our 

Webpage, Facebook Page and School App as      

information comes through in regards to all events. 

 

Thank you for your support at this time. 

                          PBL Prize Winners Week 8  



 

  
Our Stage 1 students are loving the lessons on bowling for sport. 

Students are getting very good at stance and pace to bowl correctly 
while having some laughs along the way.  



 

Mulch Hay Needed 

EWoKS would like to say a very big thank you to 
the mystery donator of the mulch hay that was left 
at our school for our veggie garden.   

This will help control weeds, prevent disease, 
conserve moisture, maintain consistent soil     
temperatures, enrich the soil with organic matter 
and just make our vegetable gardens look good. 

Notice from CommBank             

School Banking 

The health, safety and wellbeing of our        
communities and our people is our first priority.  

Due to the rapidly developing situation with 
coronavirus, School Banking has been        
temporarily paused from 20 March 2020 until 
the start of Term 2.  

Please don’t bring your deposit book with your 
weekly banking into school and we will notify 
you when banking will recommence. 

Keep saving!  



 

  

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten came together to 

look at Bullying ‘No Way!’ and 

talked about ways to be a friend to       

others. In small groups they drew 

how they could be a friend.  



 

 ART CLUB FUN! 

Students have been having a lot of fun in Art Club making   

fantastic clay sculptures like a horse, dragon and many other 

creations.  

 


